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Dear Friends,

The pages of our 2013 Annual Report reflect Kennedy-Donovan Center’s 
successful growth and expansion over the past year. With a revised and updated 
mission statement, we continue to pursue quality human services with renewed 
clarity and focus.

We unveiled a new logo in 2013 and began a re-branding effort which better 
encompasses our dedication to personalized care that allows individuals to reach 
their maximum potential. Our vision of providing services that are innovative and 
compassionate serves as the foundation for thoughtful decisions which have led 
to positive changes in the lives of people we support.

In 2013, one such change was a new contract awarded to KDC to provide the 
Independent Living Program, a program that helps foster children transition into 
independent living at the age of 18. This new program facilitated the purchase 
and ensuing renovations of two multi-family apartment buildings in New Bedford. 
These properties provide us with the capacity to serve up to 20 young adults at a 
time as they begin their journey into independence.  

While our program growth and financial stability are two important measures of 
our continued progress as an agency, our true value can only be measured in the 
successes of the thousands of individuals and families we serve. We hope that 
some of the personal stories and accomplishments highlighted in this report 
reflect the differences that we were able to make in 2013, only possible with 
your donations, support and guidance. We are truly grateful for your ongoing 
contributions to KDC’s success. 

Warmly,

Kevin Rodman Conare
President & CEO

F	 Attained the highest level of approval from CARF with a three year 
	 accreditation, and from the Department of Developmental Services with a 
 	 two year licensure and an opportunity to perform a self-evaluation at the end
	 of the license period.

F	 Completed renovations to the Greater Attleboro Programs Center and reached 	
	 a Capital Campaign goal of $225,000.

F	 Completed renovations to the outdoor play space at our New Bedford Campus 	
	 and raised 100% of funds needed for completion of this project.

F	 Expanded Foster Care services by securing the Department of Children and 		
	 Families contract to operate the Independent Living Program for young adults 	
	 transitioning out of foster care services.

F	 Increase fundraising events with inaugural 5K Trail Run in KDC’s South Central 	
	 region.

F	 Purchase and begin renovations of property in New Bedford to accommodate 
 	 our growing programs and expanding services in this region.

F	 Expand services available through Early Intervention by obtaining agency-		
	 wide 	Hanen Centre Certification in the It Takes Two to Talk program.

F	 Improve social recreational opportunities on Cape Cod through grant-funded 	
	 efforts to assess needs and address barriers. 

F	 Expand the capacity of our Independent Living Program to allow us to 		
	 accommodate ten young adults as they transition out of foster care services.

Accomplished in 2013

Goals for 2014

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Stephen P. Sanford, Chair
IneoQuest Technologies

Peter F. Keenan Jr., Vice Chair
Attorney at Law 

Ronald Carlstrom III, Clerk
BankRI

Robert McGowan, Treasurer
Edwards Wildman Palmer, LLP  

David Boucher 
Longfellow Benefits

Edwin “Ted” G. Carr
Rasky Baerlin Communications

Kelly Courtney
Pipeline Management

Brian Diercksen
Fernandes Lumber Company

Deborah Felix
TJX Companies

Patricia Forts
Fallon Community Health Plan

Richard Harwood
Baystate Financial Group

Joseph Hulbig
Providence College

Anthony Karamas
Fidelity Investments

Scott Scales
Milford National Bank and Trust

Irwin Yanowitz
Bowdoin Construction Corporation

Kevin Rodman Conare
President/CEO, KDC ex officio
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When you walk into Joanne Farias’ home, the love and 
devotion she has for her family is very clear. The walls 
are adorned with photos of all her children: biological, 
adopted, fostered and step. The room has children’s 
toys, medical devices and baby bottles sprinkled about, 
serving as obvious reminders of who the priority is in 
this home. 

During our time together, Joanne’s foster son, Gabe, 
was engaged in a physical therapy session in the living 
room. He is nearly three years old and has been living 
with the Farias family since birth. Gabe is a bright-
eyed, happy, and curious little boy with cerebral palsy, 
unable to speak or walk on his own. But his bright blue 
eyes spoke to Joanne the moment she met him. “He’s 
smart and has lots of potential,” she says of Gabe. 
The connection between them is evident; his eyes did 
not leave her for a moment. 

Joanne has been caring for foster children since she 
was 19 years old, and has been a KDC foster parent 
since 1995. Her first foster child, Lori was seven years 
old with down syndrome when she came to live with 
Joanne and her parents. Joanne was able to care for 
her at such a young age because Joanne’s father was 
approved as the foster parent. After a few years, 
Joanne and Lori moved from the family home. When 
Joanne was only 23 years old, she adopted Lori. 

In some ways, Joanne is a typical foster parent. She 
has her preferences when it comes to the children 
she feels she can most adequately care for and truly 
make a difference for. For example, she is especially 
passionate about babies who have significant fragility, 
complex medical conditions, or have developmental 
disabilities.    

Over the years, Joanne and her husband Wayne have 
had more foster children than they care to count. The 
number, while probably impressive, is outweighed by 
the personal stories of each child she has helped raise 
over nearly 40 years as a foster parent. Joanne said 
that she first volunteered to take care of a medically-
involved child because “I didn’t know what I was getting 
into.” She laughed, and then somberly reminisced 
about the children, as she says, that have let her take 
the journey of life with them. Joanne’s commitment 
to fostering children is based in hope for their future, 
their health and their enjoyment of life. Joanne takes 
pride in helping give children the support they need 

to go back to their families stronger and in knowing 
what she gives to them changes them forever.  

Joanne is emphatic about her role in working with 
biological parents. She emphasized that she tries to 
teach parents to appreciate their child and the gift 
they are. She helps parents through the confusing 
maze of medical appointments associated with having 
a sick child and works to build their confidence and 
commitment to parenting. She hopes that her efforts 
as a foster parent not only strengthen and change the 
children, but strengthen their parents. She says, “The 
goal is always to go back. Reunification is the focus of 
the program.”  

She credits her years as a foster parent to her strong 
support system: her spouse, parents, children and 
friends. She attributes the quality of the care she 
provides to the therapists, nurses, and home health 
aides she has worked with and learned from over the 
years. But most of all, Joanne recognizes the children 
she has taken in for changing her and her family by 
making them more compassionate, helping them value 
relationships, and for learning the importance of hope. 
This helps Joanne cope with the sadness she feels 
when a child leaves her for reunification or adoption. 
She continues to move forward by caring for and 
loving children who may only temporarily be in 
her home, but who will forever be in her heart and 
memory. And, when asked how she keeps going, the 
reply is simple: “There is always another child who 
needs you.”  

    “There is 

always another 

   child who 

     needs you.” Our 2013
Circle of Friends

Donor List 
July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013

FY 2013
Financials

Champion’s Circle: 
$10,000 and Above

Allison Keller iPad Program
Covidien
Helen Ray Biggane Trust
Leonard & Hilda Kaplan Charitable 	
	 Foundation		
Rodman Ride for Kids, 
	 Don Rodman
viram Foundation, Viren Mehta 	
	 and Amita Rodman Mehta 

Changemakers:
$5,000 to $9,999 

Bailey’s Team for Autism
Bristol County Savings Foundation	
CJ’s Spring Swing, Sean and	
	 Sandra Buckley
Friends of St. Patrick, Walpole	
Harold Brooks Foundation	
IneoQuest Technologies, Inc.	
Miles and Gertrude Hanson 
 	 Foundation, Bank of America, 	
	 N.A., Trustee	
United Way of Greater Attleboro/	
	 Taunton		
Webster Bank

Innovators:
$2,500 to $4,999

Ted and Tanya Carr
Club Madeirense Charitable 	
	 Foundation
Purna/ Kevin Rodman Conare and 	
	 R.M. Stineman		
CVS Caremark Charitable Trust	
Kelly DiPersio
Dominion Foundation		
Edwin Phillips Foundation	
Ron and Deb Felix
Highland Street Foundation	
L. Knife & Sons
Lynn Goodchild Memorial 
	 Scholarship Fund		
Mansfield Bank		
Bob and Shelagh McGowan	
New Bedford Lodge 914 Loyal 
	 Order of Moose		
J.C. and Chassey Panio	
Patrick Carney Foundation	
People’s United Community 
	 Foundation		
Rotary Club of Attleboro		
Rotary Club of Mansfield	
Telamon Insurance Network	
Top Tier Site Development Corp.

United Benefit Services, 
	 Stephen Peck
Irwin Yanowitz and Ellen Role

President’s Circle:
$1,000 to $2,499   

David and Kim Boucher
Bowdoin Construction Corporation	
Ray and Ann Buono*
Cape Cod Five Foundation	
Chic to Chic		
Chubb & Son		
Federal Home Loan Bank of Boston	
Steve and Robbi Grogan	
Rich and Diana Harwood	
Darren and Bryar Hasenjaeger
Heidrea Communications, LLC
The Kamp Construction Company	
Anthony and Joanne Karamas
Gerard and Mary Louise
Milford National Bank and Trust	
New Bedford Day Nursery Fund	
New England Food Foundation	
Ogletree, Deakins, Nash, Smoak & 	
	 Stewart, PC		
Paul and Barbara Picardi
Plymouth Rotary Charitable Fund	
Rockland Trust Charitable 	
	 Foundation		

Rotary Club of Foxboro		
Stephen and Jill Sanford
Sensata Technologies		
South Shore Music Circus	
Technical Support International	
Ed and Erin Walter	

Pacesetters: $500 to $999 

Backoff Associates, LLC		
Robert Barletta	
Elizabeth E. Boucher	
Ronald and Marcy Carlstrom
Wayne and Kristin Carvalho
William and Ellen Goodchild
Greater New Bedford Community 	
	 Health Center		
Stephen Healey	
Joseph and Tara Hulbig
Peter and Nancy Keenan
Robert and Mary Kemp	
Thomas and Pat Leary	
Middlesex Savings Bank		
Wallace Olsen	
Robert Panessiti
Glen Perlman	
Anita Robertson
Michael and Lisa Smith
Southcoast Health System
Vendetti Motors	

Other Income

Private Contributions

Private Pay

Medicaid/Third Party Billing

Government Contracts

Fundraising and Public Relations

General and Administration

Center-based Services

Children and Family Services

Adult Services

Where the Money Comes From

Where the Money is Spent

A Foster Care Story Based in Hope
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Thomas Tripp and Robert Santoro are the founders of 
Top Tier Site Development in Carver, Massachusetts. 
TTSD is a full service general contractor focusing on 
wireless communication, commercial and residential 
construction, with a specialty in retail installation. 
The company has been growing and according to 
Tom, “Bob and I have always held the belief that giving 
back is a huge part of being successful in business. To 
be able to give something back to the 
people in our community that have 
experienced hardship, tragedy, or live 
with the day-to-day challenge from 
disabilities, gives us a sense that 
what we do has a greater purpose.” 
Just last year, TTSD donated nearly 
$50,000 to local and national charities 
and Kennedy-Donovan Center was 
one of those fortunate recipients.

Although, TTSD is one of Kennedy-
Donovan Center’s newest supporters, 
they have been extremely generous 
both financially and in volunteerism.  
Their support began when they 
participated in the “Swing Fore Kids” 
Plymouth Golf Tournament in support 
of KDC’s Early Intervention program. 
Tom’s wife, Jill brought their daughter 
to participate in a child group at the EI Center and 
learned of the tournament. Jill not only shared the 
tournament information with Tom, she became a very 
active member of the golf committee while securing a 

number of prizes, foursomes and sponsorships. She’s 
also been a wonderful advocate for KDC as a member 
of the Development Council, a committee formed to 
help fundraising efforts for all of KDC’s programs  state- 
wide.

Tom’s passion for KDC comes from understanding the 
number of people who turn to us in time of need 
and how crucial it is to have the services we offer to 

the children and families in the 
community. Jill and Tom have a 
child with an Individual Educa-
tional Plan (IEP) and are empathetic 
to the hard working staff who take 
less compensation in order to help 
children reach their developmental 
milestones. Bob and Tom  possess 
great ambition and with their desire 
to give back to the community, they 
hope to one day form their own non- 
profit in order to build a better 
future for people in need.  

In the meantime, they continue to 
make a difference in the lives of 
children and adults with develop-
ment delays and disabilities, and 
for families dealing with difficult 

challenges. KDC applauds Top Tier Site Development 
for the impact they have made and looks forward to a 
long-lasting friendship.  

Donor Spotlight: Top Tier Site Development

  “Bob and I    

    have always 

held the belief

    that giving

 back is a huge 

   part of being 

successful 

  in business.”

Benefactors: $250 to $499

Sherry Bonner and Monica Quinn	
Rick Bornstein	
Elaine E. Boucher
Henry and Louise Boucher
Thomas and Jean Brady	
Edwin and Joan Carr
Clancy’s Restaurant		
Tim and Liz Curran
Cypress Group, Inc.	
Christopher Delorey	
Brian and Suzanne Diercksen	
EARS to You Fund - Disney	

Evening Divisions Past Presidents 	
	 Club		
Patricia Fairchild	
Daniel and Cheryl Farley
Charles R. Fortier, II
Alaric Gelfand		
Hampton Inn, Franklin		
HarborOne Credit Union	
John Hyland
Steve Kelleter	
Lundgren Honda		
Marty’s Inc.		
Millbury Savings Bank		
Murphy, Hesse, Toomey & Lehane	
Glenn and Sarah Ordway	

Scott and Donna Pentoney
Robert and Laura Russell
Scituate Federal Savings	
Keri Servais
Shiretown Glass & Aluminum, Inc.	
Sisters of Divine Providence	
Bruce and Marybeth Smith
SS Service Corporation		
Greg Susco	
Todd and Laura Taylor
Tufankjian Family Dealerships	
John and Paula Vercollone
Warrior Fuel Corporation	
Wrentham Lions Club		

Benefactors: $100 to $249 

Acushnet Company		
James Adams	
Advance Air and Heat
Alexion Pereira Insurance Agency,	
Aramark		
Artistic Auto Body and Auto Sales	
Attleboro Police Relief Association	
Scott and Debra August
Kevin and Stephanie Avila
John Billera	
Steve and Elaine Bishop
Lorri Borges	
John and Michelle Brouillard

Frank Busnengo	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Butler, Jr.	
Paul Camille
Casey Law Offices	
Anthony and Claire Catulo	
Michael and Kim Chevalier	
Jean Clarke	
John and Jean Conners
Alanna J. Coolong	
Victor and Anna DaCunha
Delta Pi Omega		
Dewey Pest Control
Andrew and Karen Dobbins	
Ann Durham	
E.W. Drew, Inc.		

Econotel Business Systems, Inc.	
Entrol Systems, Inc.		
Fernandes Masonry, Inc.		
First Citizens Federal Credit Union	
Albert and Cynthia Fox	
Berta Freitas
Friends of Norwell, Inc.		
Joan Gallivan, Esq.	
Garlan Chain Company Inc.
James and Karen Gillogly	
Glynn Electric	
Lew and Rem Gordon
Felimon and Jennifer Gurule
Erez and Davida Haas
HB Welding Inc.		
Holiday Bakery Inc.		
Representative Louis Kafka
Knights of Columbus, Boston 	
	 Chapter		
John and Kathy Korona
Roger and Barbara Lamy
Richard and Kim Lavallee	
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred R. LeMieux	
Philip and Michelle Litos
Jeremy Louise and Anne Maloney	
Macomber’s Sanitary Refuse Co.
John Malatesta	
Steven and Becky Marcoux	
Marx Auto Center		
Mastercraft, Inc.		
David and Joyce McDonnell
Mia Regazza Ltd.		
Carlos and Donna Moreira	
Margaret and Francis D. Murphy
Nebula Foods, Inc.	
New Attleboro Realty Trust
New England Marine Engineering 	
	 and Supply	
New England Recreation Group
Newbridge Architects
Heidi Pereira	
Steven Perry and Charles 
	 Berthelette	
Victor J. Pietkiewicz	
Ema Maria Pinheiro	
Pizzeria Demarco		
Platinum Auto Service, Inc.	
Plymouth Rehab & HCC		
Robert and Louise Poirier	
R. P. Valois & Company		
Radius Mayflower Operating	
Irving Rockwood	

James F. Ronemus	
Michael Rousso and Deborah 	
	 Fernandez	
Eduardo R. Santana	
Salvatore and Stella Santoro	
Scott and Lori Scales	
Seitz Specific Chiropractic	
Gaura Shah and Rob Robertson	
William Shaheen	
John Siemienowicz	
Christopher and Jacqui Souza	
Joseph and Andrea Stafford	
Shelley J. Starr	
T & L Electric Company		
Ann Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Tenczar	
Ann Thomas	
Marc and Terese Todd
Top Shelf Bar & Grill		
Tremblay’s Bus Co. Inc.		
Tulis, Miller & Company Inc.	
UTCA		
VCI Mobility		
Viveiros Farms		
Fred and Karen Warchol	
Earl and Joyce White
Worcester County Abstract Co.
Dana and Tammy Wunschel	
Steven and Vicki Zuromski

Friends: $1to $99

William and Meredith Adair	
James and Susan Akell		
James and Angela Alex
Robert and Cabrina Anderson	
Anne Whiting Real Estate	
Dennis Arsenault	
Anna J. Barros	
Brad Bartlett	
Eric and Trinda Batchelder
Bellingham Women of Today	
Bergie’s Seafood and Cape Quality 	
	 Market		
Bizarro’s Auto Body		
Michael and Heidi Blanchard	
Arthur and Cynthia Borden
Jennifer Borden Fleischmann	
Steven and Simone Bourgeois	
Claire H. Brady	
Richard A. Bramley, Jr.	
Keith and Suzanne Brough	
Euridice Caldas	

Clare Camara	
James and Tina Carlin
William and Jen Carroll	
John Carroll and Jacqueline Doyle	
Central Street Garage		
Chas. S. Ashley & Sons, Inc.	
Heidi A. Chase	
Patrick and Jamie Cieslak	
Mr. and Mrs. Heinrich W. Claus	
Amy Cogan
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Cohen	
Mary P. Colleary	
Joseph and Nancy Collins
Collins Smith & O’Connor, LLP	
Cheryl Conway		
Bernadette Cook	
Jason and Josephine Coombes	
Catherine Corrigan and David 
	 Munafo	
Lee Anne Corsini		
Maureen Cote	
Stephen and Kathleen Couet
William and Louise Couture
Maxine Crays	
Robert J. D’Amelio	
Mark and Margaret Davis	
Frank and Mary D’Ercole	
Joseph and Kathy DiSabato	
Diversified Marketing Group	
John Doherty	
Susan E. Dowling	
Bryan and Cynthia Duarte	
Odete Durden	
Richard L. Eressy
Richard and Saralyn Fagan	
T. J. and Kristina Flanagan
Derek and Karen Folan	
John and Jane Foley
Friendly Sons of St. Patrick, 
	 Walpole	
Rose Gallagher	
Elizabeth A. Gallagher and Michael 	
	 Murray
Toby Garten
David and Vanessa Garufi
Gaspar’s Sausage Company, Inc.	
Kevin and Lisa Geraghty
Gilbert J. Costa Insurance Agency 	
Gilmore, Rees & Carlson, P.C.	
Glaser Glass, Inc.		
Beth Karon Goldberg, Esq.
Brian Gomes
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Annie is a vibrant 13 year-old middle school student. 
She attends public school and participates in a special 
education classroom. While she has problems with 
outbursts and is reluctant to try new things, Annie 
likes arts and crafts, music, and cooking. She loves 
to swim and is an accomplished Special Olympian. 
She needs constant supervision and when her older 
sister went away to college, Annie’s working parents 
discovered how difficult it was to meet their daughter’s 
after school care and social needs.

Research has shown that individuals with develop-
mental disabilities socialize less frequently than their 
peers. It has also shown that participation in recrea- 
tional and social activities has a lasting, positive 
impact on health, well-being and behavior. Addressing 
the issues regarding access to participation in social, 
recreational and leisure opportunities for people with 
disabilities is a priority of Kennedy-Donovan Center.

John is a 64 year-old good-natured man with develop- 
mental disabilities. He has always lived with his mother, 
who is now 87 years old. He does not work and has 
private home health aide services to assist with his 
everyday tasks. John is creative and enjoys painting, 
but typical classes at nearby local community centers 
are not suitable because of his need for personal 
attention and assistance during the activities. While 
John enjoys spending time with his sisters and their 
families, he lacks a peer group or friends of his own.  

KDC’s Milford Programs Center runs an Adult Education 
program for adults with developmental disabilities 
in which participants can socialize and learn new 
activities. Upcoming spring classes will include yoga, 
crafts, Zumba dance, and cake decorating. Demand 
and participation continues to grow for these fun and 
educational classes where folks like John can begin to 
develop friendships in a natural setting among peers 
with common interests. 

Another Milford-based service, the After Club program, 
was born out of necessity when parents of young 
teens with developmental disabilities were struggling 
to meet their children’s supervision and socialization 
needs after school. Typical after school programs are 
not appropriate for children, like Annie, and yet being 
left unsupervised after school is not possible. Parents 
got together and partnered with the local First 
Unitarian Universalist Church to form the volunteer 

partnership known as the Special Community. While 
the Special Community offered a number of social and 
recreational activities, the After Club became their 
sought-after program. Demand meant growth, and 
growth required agency support and structure, which 
presented an opportunity for KDC to get involved.  

Since KDC’s involvement with After Club, the program 
has continued to flourish. Participation has doubled 
since last summer, serving eight different families from 
Milford and the surrounding towns. Grants funding 
allowed KDC to introduce a formal cooking and 
nutrition project where participants prepared meals 
for their families which they brought home.  

Many social recreational opportunities have been 
offered through KDC’s Cape office, including those 
with partner organizations: Plan It Network Inc., the 
Arc of Cape Cod, and LIGHT. Grant money provided 
transportation services necessary for the adults to 
participate in group dinner outings, dances, bowling 
and other activities. This coming year, KDC hopes to 
learn more about the socialization needs of those we 
serve by taking an in-depth look at the barriers which 
impact social recreational participation on Cape Cod. 

Most social recreational opportunities are not funded 
through state contracts and are dependent upon 
private contributions. Grants funding, support from 
families, and other fundraising dollars are necessary 
to provide equal access to opportunities for people 
with disabilities, like Annie and John. 

Opportunities through Social Recreation

“…participation    	

 in recreational     	

   and social

 activities has

     a lasting,   

positive impact 	

    on health,       	

 well-being and 

     behavior.”

Friends: continued 

Joseph and Josephine Gomes
Nicholas and Patricia Grugnale
John and Pam Guravage
Robert and Joanne Haggerty
James and Janice Harvey
Brian and Kerry Hayes	
Caitlin M. Healey*	
Robert and Alice Heaton	
Walter and Barbara Heyde
Thomas and Jennifer Hickey
Jeff and Jackie Hillman	
John and Meredith Hoffman
Mike Hyland	
Thelma Janock	
K. Stephen Johnson
Chelsea Johnson	
Daniel and Margaret Joyce	
Deanne S. Keegan	
Robert Kennedy	
Kevin’s Home Repairs		
KGA, Inc.		
Jonathan and Michele Kitchen
Nancy Kline	
Knuckleheads Bar & Grille	
Ronald Koback, Esq.	
John and Julita Kowal
Francis and Carol Kuhn
Ladies Auxiliary to the VFW	
Richard M. Lamar	
Lang, Xifaras & Bullard		
Annette Leal	
Alan D. Lee, DDS	
George and Rosamond Leonard
Michael and Janet Levangie	
Carol Lindenmeyer	
Neil and Lois Longobardi	
Annette Lopes	
Iwona Maliszewska	
George and Kathryn Manchester	
Kenneth and Diane Mandile	
Dana Manoogian	
Russell Marchand	
Marder Trawling, Inc.		
Lynn A. Matthews	
Corinne A. McCarthy
Alfred and Florence McCassie	
Paul and Katherine McDonough
Elaine C. McHugh	
Garry Melia
Sharon C. Mendonca
Robert and Carol Mercer	

Jeffrey and Stephanie Moore	
James Moser
Senate President Therese Murray
New Bedford Rifle and Revolver 	
	 Club		
Charlene Nolten	
Joseph and Anne O’Halloran	
Oral Surgery Associates
	 Southcoast		
Alexandre and Patricia Orlande
Chandrarekha Parimi	
Donna A. Patton
Jason and Rebecca Paynich
Mr. and Mrs. Antonio J. Pedras	
Robert and Carol Peecha
Walter Pelrine
Normand and Lucille Pepin
Thomas and Donna Pereira
James and Betty Philbin
Christopher and Kasey Phillips
Robert E. Pimental, Jr.	
Poirier Sales & Service Corp.	
Daniel and Amanda Poisson	
Polish American United 
	 Organization		
Leonard M. Poyant
Marianne Pyliotis	
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Quinn	
Silvino and Edith Rezendes
Stephen M. Richardson	
Raymond Rivera and Yolanda 	
	 Gonzalez	
Mark and Jacklyn Robinson
Madalena M. Rodrigues	
Jean Rogers
Alvin and Barbara Role	
Linda B. Safe	
August Samagaio and Kathleen 	
	 Griffiths
Pam Sampson	
Antone and Estella Santos	
Mary Sarris	
Dante and Toshi Sarrocco	
Christin Saucier	
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Seekell	
Joseph and Shannon Sheehan	
John and Linda Sheehan
Kenneth and Noreen Sheehan
Jocelyn Skaarup	
Douglas and Eileen Slone	
Robert and Joan Smith
Sandra Smith	

Tiago and Rose Sousa	
Star Petroleum		
Mark and Sandra Sullivan
Sullivan, Williams & Quintin	
Superior Drywall, Inc.		
Judith T. Sydney	
William and Theresa Taksar
Francis and Regina Tate	
Steven E. Taylor	
Anne M. Tetreault	
The Building Inspectors of America	
Thomas E. Tuttle Post 7239 VFW	
Thompson Appliance Center	
Jennifer Thomson	
Tichon Seafood Corporation	
Violet Tracey	
William and Linda Travers
Michael and Heather Trudell	
Ethel Tzizik	
William and Phoebe Vernon
W.H. Riley & Son		
Robin and Nick Weber
Stephen and Ruthanne Withers
Frederick and Jennie Woll
Lester Yanowitz
Louis and Marie Yurek
* Matching Gifts Program

Kennedy-Donovan Center 
received matching gifts 
from the following
corporations in FY 2013

Millipore Corporation
Pepsico Foundation

In-Kind Donations
We regret that space limits our ability 
to list all of our many in-kind donors. 
Please know that every donation is 
greatly appreciated.

Commercial Yarmouth Nominee 	
	 Trust
Double Tree Hotel, Milford
Highland Street Foundation
Stadium Theatre
Irwin Yanowitz
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Gifts Made in Honor

In honor of Brayden Chevrie 
Diane Chevrie

In honor of Deb Felix 
Katie, Sharon H., Eric and 
Sharon K.

In honor of AJ and Abbey Francoeur 
Susan Arms
Dorothy P. Lowe

In honor of Ellie Gartzke
Mr. and Mrs. Arno Gartzke
Donna L. Tiner

In honor of the Goulart Family
Ann Taylor

In honor of the dedicated staff at 
Greater Plymouth EI
Arlene and Jeffrey Tannenbaum

In honor of Kelly Haines
Timothy Haines

In honor of Alex Hegg
Nancy Shores	

In honor of Joel Kaplan
Rabbi and Mrs. Barry Hartman

In honor of The New Bedford 
Parent Advisory Committee
Allen and Maureen Decker

In honor of the Sanford Family
Robert Ferreira	

In honor of Owen Scannell, Kayla 
& Emily Vivenzio
William and Kathleen Piasecki 

In honor of Irwin Yanowitz
Lori Martin
Chuck Role

In honor of Ryan Young 
Homestead Realty Group

In honor of Ruth B., Gina C., 
Heather I. Beth, Betsy, Courtney 
and Victoria
Michael David and Lynn Drisko

Gifts Made in Memory

In memory of Maria L. Barbosa
Anibal and Maria Pais

In memory of Sarah Caffelle
Stephen and Nicole Caffelle

In memory of Darren-Stephen 
Carleton
Sharon A. Gunn

In memory of Bethany Clickner
Barbara Mercorelli
Eleanor G. Suesens

In memory of Bernice A. Couet
Dan and Kathy Couet

In memory of Daniel J. Fern
Frances Fern

In memory of Judy Gambale
Anthony Gambale

In memory of Lynn Goodchild 
Dr. and Mrs. John Friedman
William and Ellen Goodchild
Donna C. Noll

In memory of Dorothy Huber
Christopher LaMarca 

In memory of Helen Latham
Frances and Barbara Buglio
Dennis and Kathryn Flaherty
Kevin Flynn
Allan and Joan Nist
Normand and Joan Plante
Kenneth and Barbara Roy
Alyce J. Stein

In memory of Ronald Letendre
Donna Longworth

Making a Difference for a Cape Cod Family

There are many ways to make a difference in the life 
of a child, adult or family. KDC’s Cape Cod Family 
Support Center learned of a Mashpee family with two 
developmentally disabled children, ages 5 and 7, and 
their mother who has multiple sclerosis, who needed 
some fence repair. A section of the fence had been 
blown down over the winter and since their home is 
on a corner lot, the children were unable to go out and 
safely play in the yard. 

KDC staff reached out to find someone who could either 
fix or upgrade the fence. They were overjoyed to learn 
that the Kiwanis Club of Mashpee would cover the cost 
of new fencing, and that two contractors and Kiwanis 
members would provide the installation. The family 
is grateful and the children are happy to be playing 
outside again.

In memory of Craig Lyons
Dolores G. Backe
John and Janice Charlton
Edwin and Mary Celette
John and Melanie Curley
Encore of Falmouth Newcomers
Margaret T. Ford
Joaquim and Pearl Gilmette
Norton and Faire Goldstein
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Kay
Frances R. Loureiro
Mr. and Mrs. R. Michael McNaught
Richard and Susan Nelson
Chris O’Brien
Joan Ratlif
Judith C. Schurman
Nicholas and Emily Serino
James and Nancy Smith
Dodie Tudor
Robert and Doris Wohlfort

In memory of Janice and Delores 
(Dolly) Mayhew
Deb and Ron Felix

In memory of Jamie O’Hare
Robert and Betty O’Hare

In memory of Mark Pierce
Jenifer Corry

In memory of Alexander Ritter
Van and Roberta Ritter

In memory of Stan Romaine
Slug and Jane Curtis

In memory of George B. Sanford, Jr. 
Margie Sanford

In memory of Alice Sherman
Sandra W. Carpenter
Paul F. Hastay

In memory of Artur Viveiros and 
Maria Raposo 
Ilda Viveiros	

In memory of Anna Yadasernia 	
Mr. and Mrs. William Laplante, Jr.

In memory of Shirley Yanowitz
Irwin Yanowitz and Ellen Role

  “The family

 is grateful and

  the children 

are happy to  

    be playing 

outside again.”

Kennedy-Donovan Center supports people 
with developmental delays, disabilities or family 
challenges to pursue their personal potential 
and success in the community. We provide a 
wide range of effective supports to individuals 
and families through prevention, advocacy and 
intervention services that are person-centered, 
innovative, and compassionate.

MISSION
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